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November 16, 1972

Major General Frank A. Camm, USA OW

Assistant General Manager for
Military Application

FURTHER BACKGROUND ON 'THE QUARANTINE OF RUNIT AFFAIR'

On May 22 (local time) Roger Ray sent his recommendation for the
quarantine of Runit via teletype to the CG, SAMIEC, information
to the SAMIEC operating contractor on Eniwetok, MATSCO (a
department of GE), and the Manager, NV. This message was followed
up by a telephone call from Mr. Ray to General Low to provide
additional details. A copy of this message and a notation of the
phone call is on file at NV. The PACE Test Group Director on
Eniwetok, Mr. Bob Henny, was shown this recommendation by the
MATSCO man, at which point he sent a verbatim transcript of it
to Headquarters, DNA; PC, DNA; AWFL; and AFSC (Tab 1). Headquarters,
INA, apparently not having any background on the recosmmendation, sent
a message (Tab 2) to Manager, NV, requesting further information on
- Mr. Ray's recommendation. Tab 3 is the reply to this request and
relates in detail the events leading up to the recommendation to
quarantine Runit. These events extended over a period of at least
five days (May 17-22) from the discovery of suspicious particles
on Runit to the confirmation that the particles were plutonium.
During this period, the DNA representative (LTC Circeo--now
transferred from DNA) was in company with Mr. Ray and the problem
was discussed between them in detail. When the confirmation was
received that the suspicious particles contained plutonium, the
recommendation was prepared by Mr. Ray and coordinated with
LTC Circeo. After receiving the recommendation, conducting his
own investigation, and reading Tab 3, the CG, SAMIEC, quarantined
Runit (Tab 4). Tab 5 is our original paper on this and other
topics conceming Mr. Ray.

Comment: It appears that during the five-day period, Wednesday,
May 17 to Monday, May 22, no contact was made by the DNA project
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officer to his headquarters informing Director, DNA, of a potential
problem. Tab l is apparently the first General Dunn heard of the
problem and by then he had no vote--but his own representative
certainly was there and had ample opportunity to voice his opinions
if they were in conflict with those of Mr. Ray. The lack of sub-
sequent objection by DNA indicates that LTC Circeo and all others
who were properly informed had no reason to contest the quarantine.
I would also like to note that contrary to my own sarlier under-
standing and that of General Dunn, Roger Ray did not broadcast the
problem to the world unless SAMIEC is considered as being outside

the family.
\o\

William W. Gay
Captain, USN
Assistant Director for Tests

Attachments:

Tab 1: Message fmn Eniwetok to
DNA dated 5/23/72

Tab 2: Message fm DNA to NV
dated 5/24/72

Tab 3: Message fm NV to DMA
dated 5/24/72

Tab 4: Message fm SAMIEC to
Eniwetok dated 5/26/72

Tab 5: Paper--"Certain Issues
Involving Mr. Roger Ray"

Distribution:

so: Camm w/Atts. § MGR
cc: Test RAr w/Atts.
cc: WFW Rdr w/Atts.
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HNCLPS/O F"T CTAL USE ONL‘{/

E’ADIOLOGIC L conmnows RUNIT ISLAND (YVONANE) mwvmx ATOLL. -
THE NUMBER OF NUCLEAR DEVICES EXPLODED ON RUNIT AND SyBSEQUENT - e

EARTH AN DEBRIS MOVIING ACTIVITIES HAVE RESULTE'D I¥ A COMPLEX

RADIOLCGICAL SITUATION I3} WHICH EACH UNIT DIVISION OF ISLAND e 1]
IS UNIQUE FROM ADJACENT UNITS. HISTORICAL RECOPDS cCONTAIN "EEJ:*?'?"J ,
CONTRADICTORY REPORTS OF RADIOACTIVE WASTE DISPOSaL ACTIONS . {
AMD BESULTS WHICH MAXE THIS APPROACH TO SITUATION TyeLUATION *‘»;.‘;\;‘,ﬂ:;;ﬂw-}»;‘fi’*'
UNREILIABLE. PARA,

ACTULL SURVEYS HAVE BEEN SUPERFICIAL BUT HAVE mw'm TH" L
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SCRAP METAL DEBRIS IS“EXTVNSIVE3 LOCATED‘THROUGHUBT’THE‘ISLAND.

NEARLY ALL sncn METAL' APPEARS ACTIVATI-D WITH muxvmm_ PI?CES
INDICATING AS MUCH as NINETY' MR/HR COHTACT...GENERAL ISLM}D
EXPOSURE RATES HOWEVER ARE USUALLY smmz Low ABOUT 5 ~'18 mrmo
R/HR WITH THE MAXIMUM AROUMND THE' CACTUS CRATEP AREA or ove
R/HR. THE :csumn AN BEST 5? DESCRIBFU AS A HETEROCENOUS
*~ccemomgpgnow op* NUCLEAR TEST DEBRIS OF VARIOUS Rpum-a_ L,
ACTIVITIES FROM THE SURFACE 10 THE ‘axTHUM DVPTH OF SoIL D ISPLACE-
MENT (I. E., VATER TABLE), I WHICH THE ACTUAL anxowsxm
COMDITIONS CAN BE EVALUATED ONLY OM AN mmvmum. SAMPLE BASTS. -
PARA. o | | .
THE ABOVE -DE'SCRIB};D SITUATION YAS GENERALLY RECOGNIZED BY AEC™ "
AN AEC-SPONSORED PERSONNEL AT THE CONCLUSION OF THEIR SURVEY OF
ENIVETOX ON MAY 17, 1972. IT WAS DISCUSSED IN DETAIL WITH PACE

PERSOMNEL AT ENIWETOK WITH CERTAIN PROCEDURAL RECOMMENDATIONS,



U
Z

PAGE‘3 RHWNEAA@:;1,uwCLAS/OFFICIAL.USE.GNLYI¢3-,_¢*;

e Y bR
.-,;,',—"_s >-b~f~ y’_‘,‘.?v

HUQEVER AT THAT’TfME THETEXISTENCE?ON ISLAND OF'PIECES‘OF

THV’UNIVVRSITY OF WASHIMGTON FUR‘ANALYSIS- BY‘&'REPORT'WHICH
REACHED KWAJALEIN EARLYhMOﬁDA}, MAY 22, THE: ASSISTANT‘NANACFRL, T
FOR OPEPATIOHS nv, WAS' INFO?MED THAT TRE LABORATORY o “;}fﬁw }Q
DETER 11varron WAS POSITIVE; PARA.\ B ’“'A l’"_‘:a“f","_~' o
. BASED upon THE HISTG?Y OF TEST ACIIVITIES oN RUNIT his MUST BE:
'INF’RRED THAT TH?PE‘ARE BOTH LAPGEQ AND SMALLER F?AGNENTS‘STILL
OH “THE ISLANY, THAT THE, QUANTITY IS UNDOUSTEDLY LARGE AND THAT
FIELD Dzrvcrlou, IDENTIFICATION AND RETRIEVAL WILL BE EXTREN’LY
DIFFICULT. ALTHOUGH IN THE PAST'wE HAVE BEEN PRIMARILY covc"PREn
WITH THE RADIOLOGICAL SAFETY OF THE PEOPLE WORKING TN contgm:ugfgn
"OR POSSIBLY CCONTAMIMATED AREAS, THE'?RESENCE OF DISCRETE PIECES
"OF WETAL. HEAVILY CONTAMINATED WITH PLUTONTOUNM PRESENTS A NEW a¥D
SERIOUS CONCERN. VEHICLES. INCLUDING TRAChED VEHICLES ART KNOWN -

TG HAYE BEEN USED ON RUMIT AND TO HAVE TRAVERSED THE AREAS OF



RUNIT TSLQND. PARA.;'

THE TEXT OF THE chommzwnarxon To €8, SAMTEC WAS AS. FOLLOHSoéwf- |
USAEC NVOO KPR WAY 72. - .;ﬁ'“:?ﬁ;3~fJ f' o 5:ii5:""
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P‘l“'LII‘I”"‘"V ”‘“’”"’«!TORY ANALYSES OF SAWLES TAKT“N DURIHG P“CEHT

" SURVEY HAVE REVVALED & POTENTIALLY srqxovs anrarzon HAZARD on

RUNIT ISLAND (YVONNE) OF ENIWETOK ATOLL. IT 1S ST°ONCLY PECOMM’NDED ‘
THAT YOU GUARANTINE THAT ISLAMD INMEDIATFLY HAT Is CEASL ALL L
OPERATIONS THEREON AMND DO NOT REMOVE ANY VEHICLES, Eouzprvﬁf OR =
MATERIALS UNTIL.ADEQUATE DECOMTAMINATION_PROCEDURLS’CAN BE
ESTASLISHED. FURTHER DETAILED RECOMMENDATIONS WILL BE MADE FROM -

USAEC VOO ASAP., | |
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FM SaMTEC/SE/VAFB CA

- TO0 nxcr/SAMTEC/LO/w'Iu:TGV Mr

RUNHASS /SAMTEC/AL ZHICKAM AFB HAYW

RUERDBA/D NA USAECAIASHDC

s

RUE32DBA /D IZFCTOR DNA/WASH DC

INFO RUYSSBA/DNA/TDCI-T/XIRTLAND AFB N BiTX )
RMYNES 0 /USAEC/ NVOO/LAS VEGAS REV
RUWJERA/SAMSO/SG/L.0S ANGELES AFS Cp
" RUVSSBA/AFUL/KIRTLAND AFS N MEX
BT R e 33 C.x‘vﬁ;\
UNCLAS E F T O FROM SE. ‘ﬁi%;‘g{% ?5;3 %?ﬁ :‘1\@‘3:
THIS MESSAGE CONFIRNS TELECON BETWEEN SAMTEC(SE) AND SAMTEC (L,

ENIVETCK, 24 MAY 72.

ALL OPERATIONS ON RUNIT ISL&ID (YNONNE) OF ENIWETOK ATOLL WILL
CEAST IMMEDTATFLY. THE ISLARD YILL BE UARANTINED. N0 EQUIPMENT
0R VEHICLES YILL RE REMOVED UNTIL ADEQUATELY DECONTAMINATED. IH
ACCORNANCE WITH AEC/S2MIEC #PPROVED OR DIPECTED PROCEMPTS. 0HLY
4TNUMUD FSSENTIAL PFRSOMNTL ARE AUTHORIZTD ACCESS TC THE TSLA®)

UNTIL USAEC MVOD PF'COM“E ¥ATIONS ARE RECEIVER, - SUCH PERSGNNEL
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CERTAIN ISSUES INVOLVING MR. ROGER RAY

Quarantine of Runit

In mid-May 1972, as our preliminary radiological survey of Eniwetok was
being completed (and concurrent with the visit of the Marshallese
traditional leaders), Roger Ray learned that the radiological survey
party had retrieved on Runit Island three pieces of debris which it

was then believed might contain metallic plutonium. These fragments were
returned by special courier to the University of Washington for priofity
analysis. Upon completion of the Marshallese visit to Eniwetok, the
party returned to Kwajalein and, while there, Mr. Ray received the
results of the analysis and it confirmed that the particles were almost
certainly metallic plutonium. Knowing the probable source of this
material and, therefore, that a large quantity of plutonium probably
remained on Runit, he became deeply concerned that no measures were
being taken or were available to prevent serious contamination of
peopie, equipment, vehicles, and marine craft. Lacking such measures,
rlutcnium contamination of Eniwetok Island and even aircraft departing
therefrom might occur. He immediately consulted with the DNA PACE
Project Officer and with the SAMIEC Liaison Officer on Kwajalein and
informed them that he felt it his responsibility to cause preventive
actions to be taken. To that end he prepared and coordinated with

the aforenamed individuals a teletype to the Commanding General, SAMTEC,
at Vandenburg AFB, recommending that the CG, SAMIEC, Major General Low,
invoke a quarantine until appropriate controls couid be established. As
soon as he reached Honolulu and was able to discuss this matter by
telephone, he telephoned the Acting Manager, NV, to initiate the necessary

follow-on actions.

teeting Between Mr. Ray and Brigadier Gereral Brickeil

Sometime before the Septerber 7 interagency meeting

Nervik of Livermore discussed the matter of laboratory analytica



supporting the Eniwetok program. Recognizing that most of the available
laboratory capacity which was then available to us was already heavily
committed, Dr. Nervik suggested that McClellan had the technical
capability and he understood, informally, would welcome the opportunityv
to participate. Recognizing that such participation would probably
require a directive or mission assignment from Washington, Mr. Ray
decided that it might be useful to discuss the feasibility of such an
assignment with someone from Dr. Carl Walske's office before formally
requesting that the Department of Defense provide such support. Since
he knew General Brickel and knew also that General Brickel would be at
the interagency meeting, he called Ceneral Brickel and asked if they
might have a brief conversation subsequent to the September 7 meeting on
a subject which he felt would not be appropriate to discuss on the
telephone. As it tumned out, General Brickel had a commitment back

at the Pentagon immediately after the interagency meeting and invited
Mr. Ray and Dr. Nervik to drop by his office for coffee and conversation.
The substance of the conversation was to ask General Brickel if he felt
that Dr. Walske would support a request for McClellan laboratory
assistance, if and when such a request were made. Subsequently, a formal
request originated by Manager, NV, was passed through DMA to DNA, with

the hoped-for result.

Pullout of Eniwetck at Time of Typhoon Olga

The total evacuation of Eniwetok on Octcber 23 was directed by CG, SAMIEC,
in light of a prediction that the typhoon would do severe damage to the
Atoll. The return to Eniwetok 306 hours later was intended as a reconnais-
sance 1n fcrce to determinz whether the survey program could be resumed.
The departure of all AEC and DNA personrel from Eniwetok at cbout 1300
local on Octooer 25 was dictated by a statement from the Site Manager
that he could not support any project personnel at that time. The timeé
of departure from Eniwetox for Xwajalein was dictated by opsrational

requirements at Kwajalein for the evacuaticn airvcraft. Having consulted



with the Site Manager immediately before departure, Mr. Ray was convinced
that there was essentially no likelihood that the AEC survey could be
resured for at least two weeks. He had at that time approxdimately 20
survey personnel on Kwajalein who could do nothing productive at that
location. He was aware of severe competition for space on MAC flights
from Kwajalein to Honolulu and was aware also of the fact that a MAC
passenger flight was then at Kwajalein destined for Honolulu with seats
probably available. With ten minutes available before takeoff of the
evacuation aircraft for its return flight to Kwajalein, Mr. Ray's only
means of communication with Kwajalein was by telephone to the Coast
Guard LORAN Station at Eniwetok, thence by Coast Guard radio relay to
the Coast Guard Station at Ebeye, thence to the Air Operations Office

at Kwaj aleih». Over this circuitous route, he passed instructions to
have all members of his survey team who could be accommodated manifested
on the MAC flight for Honolulu--there to await further instructions.

In scmoway this instruction was interpreted to apply also to the Holmes
and Nérver people who had been participating in the DNA engineering
survey and, as a consequence, they too were aboard the MAC flight to

Honoiulu,

Lialson with Helicopter Pilots

Upon return to Kwajalein on October 25, Mr. Ray received a telephone

call from Lt. Colonel Joe Robinson of Marine Air Group 36 on Okinawa
advising that MAG 36 was committed to provide helicopter support at
Eniwetok commencing about November 1. Colonel Robinson had heard that
the survey was in some difficulty due to Typ’noon Olga and asked whether
MAG 36 should continue with its deployment plans. bMr. Ray advised that,
in his judgment it was doubtful that the mission could be accommodated at
Endwetok as early as Novemcer 1. Lt. Colonel Robinson informed Mr. Ray

that it was feasible for the CH-53 helicopters to stage from Xwajalein



and asked whether it would be reasonable for them to come ahead on
approximately November 1 and remain at Kwajalein until Eniwetok could
receive them. Lt. Colonel Robinson indicated that he had already asked
Kwajalein whether the necessary support could be made available and

asked Mr. Ray to follow up on that question. Mr. Ray advised Colonel
Robinson that he could not and would not modify the existing deployment
and Support request but that he would see to it that an appropriate
modification to the request was sent to CINCPAC. Late that same evening,
CAPT McDyer of the First Marine Air Wing in Japan telephoned Mr. Ray at
Kwajalein to confirm the understanding with MAG 36. These two telephone
calls, neither of which was originated by Mr. Ray, were his only direct
commumnications with military organizations other than DNA concerning

the helicopter resources. The following day, however, Mr. Ray received
an information copy of a First Marine Air Wing message to COM, Seventh
Fleet, wherein he was badly misquoted as to the extent of storm damage

at Eniwetok. Mr. Ray, therefore, originated a message correcting that
information. By this time, the Manager, NV, had asked Mr. Ray to come

to Honolulu to meet with him, and so, in the message correcting the
storm damage information, Mr. Ray requested a cocrdinating meeting with
appropriate CINCPAC representatives in Honolulu. Director, DNA, was made
an info addressee on that message. On the same morning, Mr. Ray met with
LCDR Brown and Mr. Eari Gilmore. They discussed with representatives of -
KMR the proposed revised helicopter program and related KMR support
equirements. During this period on Kwajalein, there were frequent
discussions of alternatives with LCDR Brown and Mr. Gilinore and HEN;
however, eacn group had its own detailed problems to deal with, thus

the wessage from "Ray to CINCPAC” was not coordinated in advance with
the DNA representative but was shown to him soon after it was dispatched.

Reschedule of Survey Program (Stretch-out)

The initial survey scaedule was developed by NV to optimize the use of

the resources which had been furnished during a time window which was



constrained by several external influences. Its revision was dictated
by the impact on the typhoon-related delay and of certain logistics
factors of which all concerned are now aware. It must be understood
that even in the original schedule for the field survey, it was not
anticipated that the soil survey results could have any timely and
meaningful impact upon cost estimating by DNA in the FebruaryA1973 time-
frame. There were, numerous discussions on Kwajalein with the DNA
engineering survey personnel. DNA was assured at that time that NV
would continue to support the engineering survey on whatever schedule
DNA might adopt. The revision of the schedule for the radiological
survey was an attempt to maintain momentum and assure utilization of
the committed helicopter support. The program as outlined recognizes
that the survey is now decoupled from Palumbo and, to all intents and
purposes, from PACE. Thus the window for field operations is less
constrained and more optimum scheduling now is possible considering
impact upon basé‘support. The program also puts the hazardous and most
physically demanding soil and biota program at a time when improving

rather than deteriorating weather may be expected.
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